ISPCP COMMENTS ON VERTICAL INTEGRATION
The ISPCP Constituency has been following the discussions concerning Vertical Integration with keen interest, and would like to submit the following comments.

Whereas the ISPCP is supportive of initiatives that will help foster the growth and development of the Internet and it’s resources, we are somewhat concerned that the prospect of modifying the existing Registry/Registrar structural separation, will not be benefit the public interest, or assist in preserving the security and stability of the Internet. The introduction of competition into the Registrar level of the domain namespace, has produced a proven environment that serves registrants all over the world, and indeed resulted in significant cost reductions for these millions of domain name buyers. 
It is true that the projected introduction of numerous new gTLDs, presents some new issues that need to be considered:

· Single-registrant TLDs, such as corporations who apply for a new gTLD with intent to limit use of the domain, for their own internal corporate use, may not warrant the support of all ICANN accredited registrars.

· Community TLDs, which are applied for in order to serve small and narrowly defined populations, might not be of interest to the top tiered Registrars, due to the reduced potential number of registrants involved.

· New GTLD registries that have limited market appeal, and are not corporate brand TLDs (single-registrant) which are restricted for internal registration, nor Community TLDs which have a defined target population however large or small, may find that none of the principal Registrars (those with significant market share), are interested in distributing their TLD to the public.

The above are examples where further consideration could be warranted on the question of exceptions, but the mainstream open TLDs including those currently in operation, particularly those with significant market dominance such as ‘.com’, should continue to be subject to the existing separation arrangements.
Rather than make specific recommendations herein, on the possible ways to go about exceptions, we prefer at this time to await the outcome of the deliberations currently being held in the context of the Vertical Integration Working Group, which we are part of.

As undoubtedly ICANN is aware, numerous ISPs and Connectivity Providers worldwide are routinely involved in the domain name registration market, in many cases acting as resellers to the ICANN accredited Registrars. Thus it is essential that the stability and transparency of this market place, continue to be guaranteed in order to avoid any unnecessary turmoil.
In closing, the ISPCP Constituency is in favour of Full Structural Separation of Registries and Registrars as an overall policy, with the premise that further discussion over the possibility of some exceptions may be undertaken.  However prior to accepting the need for any exceptions, the emphasis must remain on the need to define strong safeguards that will guarantee a competitive, secure and stable internet. 
